WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES
NEW COLUMBIA, PA
May 24, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on May 24, 2022 at 7:00 p m.  Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson.
The minutes of the April 19, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated May 23, 2022 totaling $38,199.36.

OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS

David Sanko, the Executive Director of PSATS introduced himself and welcomed us back to PSATS.

Jeffrey Johnson is concerned about the township vacating Mulberry Alley (he stated that it is actually Chestnut Alley).  Solicitor Peter Matson told them that when we vacate the alley, we no longer have anything to do with it and it becomes a private matter with the adjacent landowners.

Chris Sheaffer of Larson Design Group discussed the township need to retain the services of an alternate engineering company with the new grain mill project.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to table the ordinance adoption of the Vacation of Mulberry Alley until further research is done.  Mr. Wilver seconded it and it was carried.  

Mr. Wilver made a motion to place an order to purchase another dump truck from Five Star International LLC when we can order it.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.


PUBLIC COMMENT

Rodney Noll would like to meet with the supervisors in regards to a few properties.  He is not satisfied with the work that has been done on Main Street.  Peggy Diehl spoke about the new mailbox and where it was placed. It is constantly muddy in front of the mailbox. The West Milton Postal office determined where to place it. Virginia Buck is concerned about the stop sign placement and also her drainage issue.  Barry Starks is concerned about street cleaning and Mr. Diefenbach informed him that we just purchased a new broom and will start using it soon.

PLANNING AND ZONING 

David Hines of the Central Keystone COG discussed the Janelle Haas Bond extension.  Mr. Seibert made a motion to extend the bond for 3 months.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve the Enterline Subdivision.  Mr. Seibert seconded it and it was carried.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to table the final land development plan of the Nittany Mountain KOA until we have been provided with more information from the Sewer Enforcement Officer.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

At 8:11 pm the Supervisors went into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation.  The Executive Committee ended at 8:26 pm and the regular meeting was reconvened.

SOLICITOR COMMENT 

None

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS

There being no further business Mr. Wilver made a motion to adjourn, which was then seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary 
Donald Wilver, Jr. Supervisor/Treasurer			
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”



